
From: Save Ealing's Centre Group [mailto:mail@saveealingscentre.com]  
Sent: 13 December 2017 18:22 
To: Cllr. Julian Bell 

Subject: London Plan housing targets.  

Dear Julian 

Save Ealing's Centre has been studying the draft new London Plan. It makes quite startling 
reading.  

The borough, which does not have unusually large extents of brownfield land, is expected to 
deliver 28,000 new homes over the next 10 years or 2,800 per annum. Of all London 
Boroughs it is expected to deliver the largest increase over the targets the 2011 London Plan 
set - see table attached. This does not include new development in the Old Oak opportunity 
area which has its own entry. 

Development on this scale is comparable to the creation of a new town. New towns have 
traditionally been distinguished by careful planning to determine where so many homes 
would be built. Such plans do not exist in Ealing. The nearest thing we have is the core 
strategy which was adopted in 2012 and provides for 14,000 new homes to be built over a 
15 year period – or 890 homes per annum.  Most of the sites identified in the core strategy 
have already been built out, or will be shortly. Wherever will all the extra homes be located?  

At an occupancy rate of 3 people per unit, the population of the Borough would increase by 
around 84,000 people if the London Plan’s target is to be met, or by 25%. A full range of 
infrastructure and services would be required  to support so many new residents, but our 
borough is currently experiencing a sharp decline in the services our communities rely on. 
Our hospital and police stations are due to close, civic buildings are being sold off, new 
school provision cannot keep pace with current demand, our main library is to be reduced 
by two thirds and our green spaces are being sold off and/or built over. Is anyone 
considering what new demands the growth in numbers will put on systems that are being 
reduced this way? 

In short, while there can be no argument about the need for more homes, the London Plan’s 
targets will completely transform the Borough. They raise – or they should raise - serious 
questions about the implications for the quality of life both for new and existing residents.   

The Plan’s consultation ends on March 2nd 2018. SEC thinks the Council should tell us now 
what it thinks. Will it support the steep population rise or will it question it? If it is 
supporting the GLA’s targets, we need to know where so many new homes would be built 
and what new infrastructure would be required to support both the new and the existing 
population. 

The question is a serious one as the outcome will affect everyone in the Borough. I hope for 
this reason you will respond to it. I hope too that the other parties who represent us in the 
Council will also take an interest in it. For this reason I am copying them into my email. 

https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/planning/london-plan/new-london-plan/draft-new-london-plan/chapter-4-housing/policy-h1-increasing-housing-supply


I look forward to hearing from you. 

My best wishes 

Will French 
Chair, Save Ealing’s Centre 

 



From: Cllr. Julian Bell 
Sent:  15 December 2017 
To: 'Save Ealing's Centre Group' <mail@saveealingscentre.com> 

Subject: RE: London Plan housing targets 

Dear Will, 

Thank you for your email regarding the draft London Plan. Given the Mayor’s stated policy 
of taking serious action to tackle London’s severe housing shortage, it comes as no surprise 
that his draft plan incorporates highly ambitious targets for new homes, including affordable 
homes. It was also expected that Ealing, being about to see significant new transport 
infrastructure and having a track record of delivering sizeable new housing developments, 
would be expected to play a major role in meeting the London-wide targets. 

That said, there is no question that – as you rightly point out - the proposed targets for LB 
Ealing are highly challenging. I will be continuing to discuss with officers both from Ealing 
and City Hall in the coming weeks on how we can best support the Mayor’s ambitions and 
these discussions will inform Ealing’s response to the consultation, so I will aim to provide 
you with a fuller response  in the new year. However, we will certainly be making clear in 
our response to the draft Plan that new homes have to be supported by investment in 
infrastructure to match – in terms of health, education, transport, leisure and culture and 
that Ealing cannot achieve that without support from City Hall and central government. I’m 
proud that to date, despite very challenging financial circumstances, Ealing has been able to 
make substantial investment – especially in schools – to ensure we can meet the needs of a 
growing population – and we of course will continue to fight at every step the plans to 
effectively close Ealing and Charing Cross Hospitals.  

 There is no point in seeking to deny the severity of the housing problem locally. There are 
12,000 families on the council’s housing waiting list and tens of thousands more who want 
to rent or buy privately in the borough. The Mayor is right to expect ambition from us, but 
we will be clear that infrastructure and investment must meet the scale of the ambition. 

 With best wishes for Christmas and the New Year. 

 Kind regards, 

Cllr Julian Bell  

 


